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The ALO would first like to thank Dr. Lee for working on this self-study. As ALO, I appreciated the opportunity to assist 
in the development of this document.  

Per UH Hilo’s revised Program Review Guidelines, the ALO “reviews the self-study for compliance with WSCUC 
standards of accreditation, namely that programs are undertaking regular (yearly) assessment of both core 
competencies and programmatic learning objectives. The ALO should review past self studies and compare them 
against the most recent program review for progress. In particular, attention is needed to ensure SLOs, PLOs, 
curriculum matrices, and other elements of ideal practice in assessment are acted upon and that the data is used to 
‘close the loop’ in terms of improving student learning” (pp. 4-5). What follows below is my assessment of the current 
self-study based on this charge. 

The 2014 Self Study embedded both quantitative and qualitative assessment as the core of its body which suggests 
that Political Science had a very strong foundation for the measurement of student success. The 2014 report utilized 
an analysis of the ETS major field test as a questionably appropriate measurement as well as a discussion of an 
internally generated exam that was used to compare performance of both POLS 101G (introductory level) to POLS 
470S (graduation level).  While not longitudinal, this study represented an honest endeavor to look at the spectrum 
of the major from beginning to end. Also meaningfully embedded were core competency assessments in written 
communication and quantitative reasoning.  Unfortunately, the momentum for programmatic assessment seems to 
have been lost in the 2022 self-study which only includes three years of core competency assessment since 2015. The 
marked decline in assessment activity is worrisome; nevertheless, the program has since developed a revised 
curriculum matrix and rubrics specifically tagged to program learning outcomes which means that the basis to re-
invigorate programmatic assessment is present. 

Given this context, I will venture two recommendations that the department needs to undertake in the immediate 
future: (1) take greater initiative in participating more regularly in undergraduate core competency assessment while 
ensuring that the data leads to curricular or instructional improvement, and (2) initiate programmatic assessment 
based on the materials submitted to WSCUC. Given the recommendations that were released on April 8th of 2022 by 
the WSCUC site team, it will be imperative for all programs to begin undertaking program specific assessment in 
conjunction with the continuation of core competency measurements. 

https://hilo.hawaii.edu/uhh/vcaa/documents/PoliticalScienceProgramReview2014-15Self-Study.pdf


It is my hope that the program can recapture the rigor it exhibited in analyzing and measuring student success.  I look 
forward to seeing the progress of the department in 2027.  
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